Sunset Vista HOA
Board Meeting
March 25, 2008
Opening:

The regular meeting of the Sunset Vista HOA was called to order at 6:35 p.m. on March 25, 2008 at Bales Elementary School 25400 W. Maricopa Rd. in Buckeye by Matt Penny, President.

Present:

Matt Penny, Amira St. James, Mike Kamaldo, Shane Norton and Jim Mowery
A.
Approval of Minutes
A motion to approve the Minutes for February was made by Matt Penny and seconded by Shane Norton. Motion approved.
B.        Acceptance of Financials

A motion to approve the Financials for February was made by Shane Norton and seconded by Amira St. James.

B.
Manager’s Report
1. Jim spoke with the Police Dept about the increase of graffiti in our neighborhood and asked them to start patrolling our community more.  He asked for volunteers to get together to clean up the graffiti.

2. Jim Mowery discussed the Arrears report with the homeowners and let them know that 1/3 of the homeowners are delinquent.  He mentioned the banks are starting to come around to understanding that they need to pay HOA fees to help the economy.

C.
Open Issues

1. Landscape Committee report was given by Shane Norton and he reported that a petty cash was withdrawn from the HOA account in the amount of $333 and was used to purchase week killer and the drip system covers to cover up drip systems going to dead plants/trees.  This is in an effort to cut back on wasting water.  Shane Norton motioned the approval of the purchase and Matt Penny seconded. Motion approved.
2. Community Day Report was given by Amira St. James.   She announced all the attendees up to this date as well as the donations given for our raffle drawings.  Jim Mowery said he would bring Water and a Tent.  Matt Penny said he could provide tickets for the raffle drawings.  It was mentioned that we should clean up the park area the night before the event so Amira asked for Volunteers.  She also asked for volunteers to hand out flyer reminders to the residents the week of the event.

3. Matt Penny told us that the Basketball Hoop part was on back order.  

4. Jim Mowery reported that there was $30K in delinquencies.

5. Shane Norton reported that there were no new Architectural requests.  

D.
Open Forum
1. It was reported that on our HOA website with Parker Finch that only the minutes from July and Decembers 2007 and January 2008 minutes were on there.  Jim Mowery will have this corrected.  
2. There were questions on the collections process which Jim Mowery explained in full detail.

3. The discussion of the lights was brought up in getting them fixed at our Sunset Vista sign off Maricopa.  Jim asked for a motion to get updated proposals on the costs of replacement.  Shane Norton motioned and Matt Penny seconded.  Motion approved. 

4. Many homeowners wanted the Basketball Hoop replaced.  It was agreed that it should be done quickly so a motion to replace it with a Breakaway Basketball Hoop was done by Matt Penny and seconded by Shane Norton.  Motion approved.
5. One homeowner announced that he had a power wash system so if anyone needed their driveways or we needed to clean up the foreclosed homes, etc to contact him.  If anyone wants the information, contact Amira St. James.
Adjournment:

Meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m. by Matt Penny.   The next general meeting will be at 6:30 p.m. on April 22nd at Bales Elementary School 25400 W. Maricopa Rd. in Buckeye.

Minutes submitted by:
Amira St. James
